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MONO COUNTY TRI-VALLEY GROUNDWATER MANAGEMENT DISTRICT 
123B Valley Road 

Chalfant, California 93514 
 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS: 
Carol Ann Mitchell, Chairperson 

Phil West, Vice-Chairperson 
Geri Bassett, Secretary 

Andy Puhvel 
Greg Allen 

Ed Parkinson 
Rhonda Duggan, Mono County District 2 Supervisor (Ex-Officio Member) 

REGULAR MEETING AGENDA Final 
Wednesday, September 27, 2023 at 6:30 p.m. 

Benton Community Center 
Highway 120, Benton, CA.  93514 

 
Mission: The mission of the Tri-Valley Groundwater Management District is to comply with the California Sustainable Groundwater 
Management Act (SGMA)* of 2014 and other applicable laws (government code, water code etc.) as the law pertains to the District. 

Core Vision: To preserve the groundwater within the boundaries of the District (Chapter 844 of 1989 California Statutes). 
 

1.  Advisory Board Report. 
       a. Possible approval of the Fall 2023 Newsletter. 
 
2.  Public Comment 
 
3.   Discussion and possible approval of minutes for:  

a. July 26, 2023 meeting 
b. August 23,2023 meeting 
 

.4.  Report to the Board on the committee formation which will recommend changes to the District  
      statutes regarding the domestic and 100 gpm seats on the Board of Directors: 
        

a. Appointment of  Dennis Murphy and Greg Allen to the Committee. 
b. Committee introduction letter. 

 
5.   AB 1637 and discussion on obtaining District email addresses. 
 a. The California Public Records Act requires a local agency to make public records 
available for inspection and allows a local agency to comply by posting the record on its internet 
website and directing a member of the public to the internet website, as specified. 
This bill, no later than January 1, 2029, would require a local agency, as defined, that maintains 
an internet website for use by the public to ensure that the internet website utilizes a “.gov” top-
level domain or a “.ca.gov” second-level domain and would require a local agency that maintains 
an internet website that is noncompliant with that requirement to redirect that internet website 
to a domain name that does utilize a “.gov” or “.ca.gov” domain. This bill, no later than January 
1, 2029, would also require a local agency that maintains public email addresses to ensure that 
each email address provided to its employees utilizes a “.gov” domain name or a “.ca.gov” 
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